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8th International Symposium on "Legal Aspects of European Forest Sustainable Development"

Istanbul (Turkey), May 10 - 14, 2006
The 8th International Symposium on "Legal Aspects of European Forest Sustainable Development" was held in Istanbul (Turkey), May 10 - 14, 2006. It was hosted by Faculty of Forestry, Istanbul, University of Istanbul, under the auspices of the Directorate of Forests in the Ministry of Environment and Forestry of Turkey, and supported by the host organisations, the Association of Turkish Foresters, the Scientific and Technological Research of Turkey, the Forestry Cooperatives Central Union of Turkey, the Turkish Foundation for Combating Soil Erosion, as well as the Swiss Federal Institute of Technology, Switzerland. The meeting was organized by Prof. Dr. Sedat Ayanoğlu and his staff at the Department of Forest Law (Faculty of Forestry, Istanbul University), including Ass. Prof. Dr. Aynur Aydin Coşkun, Ass. Prof. Dr. Yusuf Guneş, Nimet Velioğlu and O. Devrim Elvan, as well as Peter Herbst (IUFRO 6.13.00). Altogether, forty-nine participants representing twenty countries participated in the 2006 Symposium.

Following seven previous meetings, in Austria (1998 and 1999), Bulgaria (2001), Latvia (2002), Czech Republic (2003), Romania (2004) and Serbia (2005), the main objective of this meeting again was to promote the exchange of information amongst researchers and practitioners active in forest law and environmental legislation in Eastern and Central European countries. It provided a forum for the exchange of experiences concerning the formulation, implementation and administration of newly adopted forest and forest related laws, created an opportunity for participants from various countries, to get familiar with the new legal situation in other European countries and to contribute to the discussions from their experiences.
Not unexpectedly, May 2006 in Istanbul, turned out to be a good choice: Negotiations with Turkey on its accession to the European Union had officially started some months ago and reached relevant technical levels by then, and at the same time, the final – though at that stage not yet officially approved – version of the new EU Forest Action Plan was available. Presentations and discussions were also focused on the balance between forestry and nature conservation at public and/or private property level as well as collision between regulations in forest laws and environment related legislation.
The high relevance of this meeting was emphasised by the presence of the Turkish Minister of Environment and Forestry, Osman Pepe.
For more information on the 2006 meeting, please visit the meeting homepage, www.forest-law.com.

The proceedings of this meeting, including a compilation of the results of the questionnaire, will be published by Prof. Dr. Sedat Ayanoğlu (Dept. of Forest Law, Faculty of Forestry, Istanbul University). Their availability will also be announced on the IUFRO home page (Research Group 6.13.00).

The 2006 Symposium was a big success and everybody felt there was a high demand to continue that process. I am therefore very glad to announce IUFRO 6.13.00’s 9th International Symposium on "Legal Aspects of European Forest Sustainable Development" to be held in Zikatar (Armenia), in June 2007.

Peter Herbst
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